Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes March 21, 2006

Present: Present:  Kiran Kamath, Richard Livingston, Cindy McGrath, Gil Rodriguez, Humberto Sale, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra, Ed Bolds, Dave Hobbs, Kirsten Martin, Delores McNair, Pam Perfumo, Cherry Li-Bugg

Approval of Agenda and Minutes of February 21, 2006

Approved. 

Announcements

1. A PSLO workshop was offered by Myra and Nancy on February 27, 2006.  It was attended by JJ Stewart, Jim Kolthoff, Pam Perfumo, Michael Norris, Cindy McGrath, Estelle Davi, and  Joanna Perry-Folino. Feedback was very positive, although anticipated questions were raised, e.g. What is a program? How broad should the outcomes be? Are we expecting different levels of performance from students who are in a “program” for one or two semesters vs. four semesters? What is the relationship between the program SLOs, the institutional level SLOs, and the COOR SLOs?  Another workshop will be offered in Fall 2007.

2. Nancy made a presentation to the Classified Senate on March 3 to update them on the work of the TLP. Feedback was positive and supportive. (We noted that we should also make a presentation to Associated Students of LMC. Nancy will work with Heather Nichols, student senator, to schedule this presentation if requested.)
3. Myra, Nancy, Delores and Richard have been attending District meetings to plan a presentation to the Board of Governors on the district’s plans for assessment. This will be the topic of a special study session of the Board on April 26. Although each of the three colleges has taken a different approach, our presentation will emphasize the assessment cycle, and examples from each college that illustrate what is done at each phase. 
Response to Ideas Presented at the Retreat

1. DE Committee: The TLP draft of proposed charge and membership of the DE Committee was distributed and discussed briefly, but not formally approved as there was insufficient time for discussion. It will be on the agenda for the next DE meeting in April; it is anticipated that the committee will approve it as it is a fairly close description of what that committee already does, and is consistent with its existing mission and goals.

2. GE Committee: The TLP draft of the proposed charge and membership of the GE Committee was approved. It was suggested that it be forwarded to Curriculum Committee, as GE is currently an advisory committee to Curriculum Committee, and this would significantly expand its current charge. The draft has been sent to Curriculum Committee and will be on its agenda in an upcoming meeting.
3. Oc. Ed.: The TLP draft has not yet been discussed by the OcEd committee, but it will be on a future agenda for discussion.

4. Library and Learning Support Services (LLSS): This group has not yet convened, but a meeting is planned before the next TLP meeting.

5. Student Services- TLP draft has not yet been reviewed.

6. Distance Education: We had a brief discussion about the two prong nature of assessment in distant education:

· Folding on-line sections into ongoing assessment efforts

· Assessing the effectiveness of distance education itself


This group will be meeting again on May 2nd.

7. Service Learning: Dave Hobbs thought Service Learning should be folded into efforts of the above committees rather than standing alone as a separate entity to be assessed. Perhaps it should be considered a two prong effort along the same lines as Distance Ed?

Feedback to the Planning Committee on latest draft of program review

Gil provided the latest draft of the  Instructional Program Review and Planning document. We reviewed section III. on Student Learning Outcomes. The committee thought it looked good. Our only discussion was on where core indicators required of Occupational Education programs for VATEA funding fit in. Myra and Nancy thought core indicators would be included as indirect measures of student learning outcomes for an occupational program. This raises the question of whether or not indirect measures alone constitute a sufficient assessment of student learning outcomes in a program. 
Continuing the “institutional dialogue”on assessment

Committee members responded to the draft Myra had distributed documenting the institutional dialogue on assessment. Everyone found it very helpful – and impressive! One suggestion was to add a column to the when, what, who, why- a “so what?” column that would capture the outcome or result of the activity. Another suggestion was to add a category for work done by department and/or programs. This would capture the work we have been doing on pilot projects. 
Planning for Fall 2006 pilots

Myra reminded us that we need to go back to our timeline and discuss the status of pilot projects and what pilots we will be doing in Fall 06. This will be on the agenda for our last semester of the meeting on May 2. 
